
SOUTH  SHORES  COMMUNITY  ASSOCIATION 
P.O. Box 922, San Pedro, CA 90733 

 

Minutes of April 20, 2021 
 
 

Call to Order: President Richard Scandaliato called the meeting (via ZOOM) to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Board Members in Attendance: Richard Scandaliato, Vern Hall, Joyce Hall, John Lang, Dave Billings, 
Jerry Gaines, Gordon Thomas, Richard Welsh, and Ed Storti  
 
Absent:  Lori Terzoli and Ed Storti 
 
Guests:    Jeniffer McMullen and Bob Genest 
 
Secretary's Report:  The minutes of the March 16, 2021, Annual Meeting were approved as 
presented. 
 
Treasurer's Report: John Lang reported $3,425 in the checking account and a CD of $8,530.  
 
Cyber Watch Report:  Bob Genest gave a comprehensive report on the first quarter of the year.  
Some breaking in of three vehicles in the area.  Otherwise, there was minimum criminal activity. 
 
SSCA Website:  Jeniffer McMullen emailed a report covering February and March. noting the 
number of virtual visits made (and targeted topics) during the two months. 
 
SSCA Public Events:  The Board discussed the likelihood of scheduling a public membership event 
in some form later in the year, depending on existing health safety protocols.  ZOOM meetings will 
continue for the near future. 
 
Public Relations – Archives Caretaking – Under discussion. 
 
Community Input – Jerry Gaines shared a new State Master Plan for Aging published document 
(emailed to board members) focused on the upcoming growth in population numbers coming in the 
next decade.  He also noted that the County of Los Angeles and the City of Los Angeles will be 
joining their respective aging departments into one countywide department serving all 88 cities 
and unincorporated areas in the next two years in response to the needs of our older adult and 
handicapped population.  
 
Adjournment    
 
7:45 p.m. Next meeting set for ZOOM on May 18, 2021, at 7:30 p.m.  
 

Jerry Gaines, Secretary 


